
 

 

 

           

Dear Parents  

 

Welcome back to the final term of the year.  It is a very busy 

term, especially for students who will be sitting external 

exams.  Together, I am sure we will do all we can to support 

them during what can be a stressful time.     

 

Reports and phot os from our  Easter  travellers can be found 

below.  My thanks to the staff who organised these trips and 

devoted some of their holiday to them.  

 

 
 

In a hurry? Click below the link you require and it will take 
you straight to the article:  

¶ School lunches for Years 11 & 13 during the 
examination period  

¶ New School Officers  

¶ Sport Success for OEs  

¶ New Zealand was SPECTACULAR.  

¶ Platinum Merit Award  

¶ Geography Worldwise Quiz  

¶ Ten Tors training gets to Dartmoor at last  

¶ Bouldering Results  

¶ Year 9 Scholarship Programme and G&T 
Programme: Trip to Barcelona 2018!  

¶ New Year7 Pupil Librarians  

¶ Sixth Form Italy Trip 2018  

¶ Gabbler of the Year!  

¶ Mountain Biking in Snowdonia  

¶ Music Exam Results  

¶ A-Z of Health and Wellbeing  

¶ Cricket Clear Out  

¶ Cardiac Screening ð Last Chance!  

¶ Cake Sale, Tuesday 1 May  

¶ Leaversõ Concert, Thursday 10 May 

¶ Lizzies Film Awards, Friday 11 May  

¶ You shall go to the Ball ð final week for tickets  

¶ London Marathon  
Letter s available on the Parent Portal  this week:  

Year 11  Sixth Form Italian Programme and Tuscany Trip  

 

School lunches for Years 11 & 13 dur ing the 

examination period  
Students may have a school lunch on any days when they 

will be sitting an exam.  Please complete the form(s) 

(available on the Parent Portal ), indicat ing on which days a 

lunch will be required and return it to the School Office 

together with your payment of £3.60 per lunch (cheque 

payable to ôQEHõ). Individual tickets will be issued, in 

advance, for each day.  To assist the caterers, lunches must 

be ord ered no later than 12 noon on the Wednesday before 

the week in which lunch(es) are required and any student 

without a ticket will not be able to have lunch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
New  School Officers  
The new School Officers for the academic year of 2018/19 

were announced in a ssembly this week.  

The current post holders congratulated their successors, 

handing over the roles this term in order to concentrate on 

their forthcoming A -level exams.  

Congratulations to the new Captains of School, Maddie Daw 

and Jonathan Gregory.   

Maddi e also becomes the schoolõs first female Captain of 

School in its 428 year history.  

The new Peer Supporter teams have also been appointed 

are currently undergoing training for their role . They w ill 

begin by shadowing the current teams and take over their 

groups after half term.  

Mr R Porter  

Assistant Head (Head of Sixth Form ) 

 

Sport Success for OEs  
Congratulations to Alex Davis who won a bronze medal with 

England in the Rugby Sevens at the Commonwealth Games.  

Alex scored in the group stages and in the last  minute of the 

semi -final against New Zealand.  

Well done to Sam Rees who was selected for Jamaica for 

the Hong Kong Sevens.  

And finally, Independent Education Today magazine has 

published an article  on Joe Bryan.  

Mr P Joslin  

Director of Sport  
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Ten Tors training gets to Dartmoor at last  
At times this year itõs been as if someone didnõt want us to 

get to Dartmoor: Ten Tors training this winter has dealt with 

ever ything from torrential rain to A rctic conditions but very 

little in the way of clear, warm days. Given the fact the Ten 

Tors Challenge is only a month away we took the 

unprecedented step of adding an extra training trip during 

the Easter holidays. 32 hardy souls (some of whom were 

only just off a 34 hour flight back from New Zealand) duly 

answered the call, and headed down to finally get some 

Dartmoor miles under the ir belts. At last the weather was 

kind to us, and all manged to get in some decent miles. 

Thank you to all pupils and staff who gave up their holidays 

to come down. We will be back on Dartmoor for our final 

training next week.  

Mr A Calder  

Head of Outdoor P ursuits  

 

      

Bouldering Results  
The results from the South West Schoolõs Bouldering 

League have come in. This competition involves four rounds 

of 20 routes at The Climbing Academy and attracts some of 

the best climbers in the region. QEH achieved a ma gnificent 

second place in both the senior (Y10 -13) and Junior (Y7 -9) 

competitions. Congratulations to the senior team of Tom 

Spencer, Jakob Harding and Toby Speirs and to the junior 

team of Richard Tothill, Tom Rickard and Ollie Jagroop. Our 

highest placed  individual climbers were Tom Spencer in the 

seniors, who came fourth out of 32 climbers with a score of 

280/300 and Richard Tothill in the juniors, who came fifth 

out of 23 climbers also with a score of 280/300. Well done to 

all those who took part and le tõs hope we can go one better 

next year!  

Mr M Sloan  

 

New Zealand was SPECTACULAR.  
Over the Easter h oliday, Mrs Dimes and Mr Amor took 17 

boys on a two week adventure to New Zealand. The trip was 

a spectacular success. We filled every second of our time 

there with incredible experiences and created memories 

which will last a lifetime. We started in Auckland in the north 

of the North Island and made our way down to Queenstown 

in the south of the South Island. Highlights included a visit to 

Hobbiton, the movie set for òThe Lord of the Ringsó and 

òThe Hobbitó films; swimming in the South Pacific Ocean 

with a pod of playful dusky dolphins; soaking in 

geothermally heated pools; experiencing an Antarctic storm 

and a Hagglund drive in the  Antarctic Survey Centre in 

Christchurch; getting drenched at The Pancake Rocks; 

hiking to the Franz Josef glacier; taking a Jet boat ride in 

Karawau Gorge; cruising overnight on The Milford Mariner 

and kayaking in a deep fjord. The boys were brilliantly w ell 

behaved and we received many compliments about them 

while we were away. They were a real credit to the school. 

Many thanks to all of them and to Mr Amor for his endless 

support.  

Team Geographyõs next adventure will be launched shortly! 

Mrs M Dimes  

Geog raphy Department  

    

    

    

 

Platinum Merit Award  
Well done to Will Edlin, 9T, for achieving a Platinum merit 

award.  

Mrs E Conquest  

Head of Year 9  

Geography Worldwise Quiz  
A team of Year 10 geographers from QEH won the regional 

final of the Worldwis e Quiz recently, beating strong 

competition from BGS, KES Bath and Beechen Cliff.  

Congratulations to Arthur Shipp, Tom Thefaut and Charlie 

Wilson!  

Mr P Amor  

Head of Geography  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Scholarship Programme and G&T 

Programme: Trip to Barcelona 2018!  
Year 9 Scholarship Programme and Gifted and Talented 

Programme boys enjoyed a trip to sunny Barcelona during 

the Easter holidays.  H ighlights included the dazzling 

architecture of the Gothic Quarter and the Sagrada Familia, 

the amazing paintings and sculptures at the Picasso 

Museum and the Museum of Modern Art, and a fabulous tour 

of the Camp Nou football stadium.  We also enjoyed 

deli cious food at the Boqueria market and enormous 

portions of paella at local restaurants, plus some free time 

to stroll down the Ramblas and sample homemade ice 

cream and engage in a bit of football on the beach.  A 

fantastic trip: Força Barça!   

Dr M Dutton   

Scholarship Programme Director and G&T Programme 

Coordinator  

 

   

 

 

New Year7 Pupil Librarians  
Well done to the following boys who have successfully 

completed their pupil librarian training, passed their test  

and  have been awarded their badge.  They will now be 

doing weekly duties and will be teamed up with a Sixth Form 

Pupil Librarian.  

Max Lloyd 7Y, Elliott Browning - Williams 7X and Harry 

Power 7X.  We still have a few other year 7 pupils who wish 

to complete th eir training.  

A warm welcome to the Team!    

Mrs A Robbins and Mrs A Gardner  

Librarians  

 

 

Sixth Form Italy Trip 2018  
QEH Sixth Form Italian students enjoyed a four -day trip to 

beautiful Tuscany during the Easter holidays.   Our days 

were spent living "la dolce vita" in the gorgeous spring 

sunshine and fully embracing the Italian language and 

culture.  We were based in Florence, the cradle of the 

Renaissance; highlights of our visit included marvelling at 

the scale (and the ceilings) of the stunning Duomo a nd 

Battistero, admiring (and comparing) Michelangeloõs and 

Donatelloõs famous sculptures of David, searching for all 

the famous names buried at the church of Santa Croce, and 

generally being dazzled by art and architecture at every 

turn.   Our trip also inc luded a visit to the medieval city of 

Siena, where we climbed the famous Torre di Mangia for 

stunning views of the city and the surrounding countryside 

and then rewarded ourselves with a slice of fresh pizza in 

the Piazza del Campo.    Most of all, we enjoy ed living like the 

Italians, finding time just to savour the pleasures of daily life 

in Italy: a perfect cappuccino in the morning sunshine, 

delicious ice cream, and a long dinner each evening in one 

of the local trattorias.   Bellissimo!  

   Dr M Dutton,  

 QEH Sixth Form Italian Programme  

  

 

Gabbler of the Year!  
Sixth Former, Peter Savery won the Gabblers Club Gabbler 

of the Year Award  on Monday evening with a speech 

entitled The Eyes Have It .  The Gabblers Club is an after 

dinner speaking club , aiming to give young people in the 

first year of their A -level studies, the skills and confidence 

to speak clearly and effectively in public . Well done, Peter!  

Mrs F Waite -Taylor  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mountain Biking in Snowdonia  
Twelve Year 8 boys started the Easter holidays on a 

moun tain biking weekend in Snowdonia with Mr Porter and 

Ms Taylor.  Heading up to north Wales after Charter Day, 

the group met up with Sion, a local guide, and familiarised 

themselves with their bikes at the Coed y Brenin bike park 

before enjoying the extensiv e trails and beautiful scenery of 

the Machno Valley.  On the Monday the group visited the 

ZipWorld Adventure Park for a morning of tobogganing and 

bouncing around on the ôtreetop netsõ, and returned to 

Bristol tired but having had a brilliant few days away . 

Mr R Porter  

    

 

Music Exam Results  
Congratulations to the following pupils for their success in 

recent music exams:  

Arun 
Richards  

Guitar  1 Merit  

Ralph Finch  Flute  2 Merit  

Ben Phillips  Rock and 
Pop Drums  

2  

Joseph 
Mallender  

Rock and 
Pop Drums  

2 Merit  

Idrees Mian -
Cudmore  

Rock and 
Pop Drums  

3  

Ben Hilton  Rock and 
Pop Drums  

3  

Rowan 
Wood  

Piano  5 Merit  

Will Edlin  Rock and 
Pop Vocals  

5  

Harry 
Thursby -
Pelham  

Rock and 
Pop Drums  

5  

Daniel 
Loach  

Oboe  6 Distinction  

Harold 
Cannon  

Horn  7 Merit  

Sebastian 
MõCaw 

Organ  7 Merit  

Mr E Gent  

Director of Music  

 

A-Z of Health and Wellbeing  
This weekõs article is L for Legal Highs and can be found at 

the end of the newsletter.  

Health Centre Team  

Cricket Clear Out  
If you are disposing of outgrown cricket kit at the moment, 

please bring it to QEH next week, where it will be donated to 

the Cricket Builds Hope charity.  This article from the Daily 

Telegraph  explains the charityõs mission to use cricket to 

help reconciliation in Rwanda.  

School Office  

Cardiac Screening ð Last Chance!  

 
The deadline to register for cardiac screening by CRY is 

next wee k.  CRY, Cardiac Risk in the Young , who undertake 

the screening, is inundated by requests from schools who 

are desperate to provide this expert screening service, and 

QEH is one of only a few schools in the south west which is 

privileged to have them.   As a charity, they do need a 

minimum number for this service to be viable. We need 100 

candidates for screening. The cost is £50 and this includes 

both the cardiac screening and an assessment by a 

Cardiologist. This screening is also open to siblings  outside 

of QEH.  

 

Over the years we have of fered cardiac screening to pupils 

over the age of 14, the aim of which is to pick up any cardiac 

abnormalities that may have been left undetected. This is 

offered to all pupils in Year 9 and above whether they have 

had chest problems in the past or whether  they are fit, 

healthy and athletic. Over the years we have indeed 

identified several cases, whereupon the cardiac 

abnormality, if left undetected, could have led to sudden 

cardiac death. In those cases the students received the 

medical and surgical interv ention required to resolve the 

abnormality which helped them resume an active and full 

life.  

 

If you are interested please contact us for more details. It 

would be a great shame if this wonderful service was lost to 

QEH. 

Health Centre Team  

Cake Sale, Tuesd ay 1 May  

 
On May 20th I will be running the Plymouth half marathon. 

This is to raise money  for CoppaFeel, a charity wh ich 

reminds young men and women to regularly check 

themselves in order to detect early signs of breast cancer, 

so that an early diagnosis can save lives. I am also running 

in memory of a friend, Laura Weatherall -Plane who sadly 

passed away last year aged j ust 37 due to second stage 

breast cancer. Laura heroically battled with this disease for 

8 years, during which time she tirelessly campaigned to 

raise awareness and funds for CoppaFeel (£70,000 no less). 

In order to raise even more money there will be a Ca ke Sale 

at break time on Tuesday 1 May. I would be most grateful for 

any cakes or sweet treats that you are able to provide. All 

items can be left in Mr Ellisõs office in the morning. Please 

remember to name any tins or tubs so that we may return 

them!  Th ank you.  

Ms A Pegg  

 

 

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/cricket/2017/10/28/hit-ball-smile-cricket-helping-build-brighter-future-rwanda/
https://www.telegraph.co.uk/cricket/2017/10/28/hit-ball-smile-cricket-helping-build-brighter-future-rwanda/
https://www.c-r-y.org.uk/
https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/fundraiser-display/showROFundraiserPage?userUrl=jannersjogginforjugs2018&isTeam=true


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leaversõ Concert, Thursday 10 May 
Free tickets are now available for the Leaversõ Concert at 

7.00pm on Thursday 10 May in the QEH Theatre.  It will be 

the last chance to see our talented Year 13 musicians 

performing on stage!  The Jazz Band, Sax Group, Leaversõ 

Band, Leaversõ Choir and other group and solo items will 

also be on the program.  

Please email ticket requests to Mrs Wright . 

Mr E Gen t 

Director of Music  

 

Lizzies Film Awards, Friday 11 May  
 

 
Itõs the Lizzies Film Awards! Friday May 11th, 7pm QEH 

Theatre  

Order your tickets now for the Lizzies Film Awards ð the 

grand finale of this yearõs Lizzies Film Making Competition! 

17 films have been entered into the competition by QEH and 

Redmaidsõ High students.  Our Lizzies judges (film industry 

professionals from the BBC, Aardman and Boomsatsuma) 

are reviewing the films now and will present prizes to the 

winner of each age category at the Awards Night.  And at 

the end of the evening it will be over to you, the audience, to 

vote for ôLizzies Film Maker of the Yearõ!     

If you love film youõll also love watching the handful of 

professionally made short films that weõll be screening at 

the start of the Lizzies Awards evening.      

Guarantee seats for you, your friends and your family, by 

buying Lizzies Film Awards tic kets on Parent Pay  this 

weekend.  

Lizzies Film Awards tickets are £3 each. Lizzies film makers 

need not buy tickets ð they will be issued free of charge 

prior to the Awards Night. (Family and friends of film 

makers w ill need to buy their own tickets). Any queries - 

please email lizzies@qehfriends.com . 

Mrs Jacquetta Edmonds  

Lizzies  

 

 You shall go to the Ball ð final week for tickets  

 
 

The bienni al QEH Spring  Ball will be held at the Marrio tt 

Royal Hotel, College Green and , as the venue is larger than 

the school facilities , we have capacity to add more 

peopleéso itõs not too late to come to the ball.  Closing date 

for tickets is Monday 23 rd  April.  
  

There will be Fizz on  arrival, followed by a delicious 3 

course meal, coffee and petit fours, with late night dancing 

to a live 10 piece band (Area 52õs) 

  

Simply complete the attached ôreservation formõ and send a 

cheque or bank transfer (as per the details at the bottom of 

the form) to Friends of Queen Elizabeth Hospital.  Please 

email if you have any queries: Chair@qehfriends.com   

  

Tables  seating  10 are  available and reservations for smaller 

numbers or couples  are also welcome  ð please indicate if 

you wish to be seated with a particular year group or 

friends.  

  

Tickets £60 per person . 

 

Look forward to seeing you at the ball ð arrival 7pm -7.30pm, 

drinks reception and carriages at 1am.  

 

London Marathon  
Max Bryan, QEH 2014, is running  the London marathon for 

the first time this weekend. He is running in aid of the 

NSPCC, the leading charity in fighting child abuse and 

keeping children safe across the UK.  

He has a JustGiv ing  page, if you would like to sponsor him.  

mailto:jwright@qehbristol.co.uk
http://www.paretnpay.com/
mailto:lizzies@qehfriends.com
mailto:Chair@qehfriends.com
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/max-bryan1


 
 

 

L is for Legal Highs 

 

Legal Highs is a term that is thrown about to describe a group of substances that contain one or more chemical 

substances which produce similar effects to illegal drugs such as cannabis, cocaine and ecstasy.  Because of the 

confusion regarding this term, The Psychoactive Substances Act which came in to practice in Spring 2016 now makes 

it very clear which drugs are illegal to produce and supply (even to your friends). 

The main effects of almost all psychoactive drugs can be described using four main categories. Whilst drugs in each 

category may have similar effects, they will have different strengths and effects on individuals. 

¶ Stimulants (like mephedrone, naphyrone) act like amphetamines, cocaine, or ecstasy, in that they can make you 

feel energised, physically active, fast-thinking, very chatty and euphoric. 

¶ Downers or sedatives (like GBH/GBL, methoxetamine) act similarly to benzodiazepines (drugs like diazepam or 

Valium), or GHB/GBL, in that they can make you feel euphoric, relaxed or sleepy. You may well have heard about 

Xanax which comes under this category. 

¶ Hallucinogens or psychedelics (like NBOMe drugs) act like LSD, magic mushrooms, ketamine and 

methoxetamine. They create altered perceptions and can make you hallucinate (seeing and/or hearing things 

ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǘƘŜǊŜύΦ ¢ƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ƛƴŘǳŎŜ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ ŜǳǇƘƻǊƛŀΣ ǿŀǊƳǘƘΣ ΨŜƴƭƛƎƘǘŜƴƳŜƴǘΩ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŘŜǘŀŎƘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 

world around. 

¶ Synthetic cannabinoids (like Spice or Black Mamba): act similarly to cannabis. The effects of these are similar 

cannabis intoxication:  relaxation, altered consciousness, disinhibition, a state of being energised and euphoria. 

Another popular substance that is being widely used is Nitrous Oxide. You may well recognise the small silver 

canisters that are cast aside. . .places like the Downs are littered with them. Nitrous oxide is a gas with several 

legitimate uses, but when inhaled it can make people feel euphoric and relaxed. This happy feeling has led to it being 

ƴƛŎƪƴŀƳŜŘ ΨƭŀǳƎƘƛƴƎ ƎŀǎΩΦ {ƻƳŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƘŀƭƭǳŎƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ !ǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ŘǊǳƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǊƛǎƪǎΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

is lack of oxygen which can result in death. This is obviously greater if consumed in an enclosed space or a substantial 

amount is rapidly used. 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘǊǳƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ άƭŜƎŀƭ ƘƛƎƘǎέ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ōǳǘ L ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ 

parents read into this subject and be well equipped to discuss them with tƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ !ŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ ŦŀŎŜ ƛǘΣ ǘƘŜȅ 

are out there and accessible so there is no point ignoring it. All the information obtained here was from the Frank 

website which explains each drug, their street names, method of use, risks and legal implications. The link below will 

guide you to this site. 

http://www.talktofrank.com/ 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-32857256 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.talktofrank.com/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-32857256


 


